




  

CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE FOR   

ANNUAL REPORT 2007 
 
The financial year 2006/2007 was a difficult one for the Jamaica Mortgage Bank (JMB), which saw 
changes in its General Manager and its Board of Directors. These changes affected the timely preparation 
of the annual report for the period.    
 
A new board was appointed on October 22, 2007 and up to that date the 2007 audited accounts had not yet 
been completed as there were some outstanding audit queries contributing to the protracted delay in 
finalizing the accounts.  These included: 

 
 the amount of the Loan Loss Provision;  

 
 a valuation of the Spanish Village Project; and 

 
 the unresolved issue of the lands to be transferred to JMB Developments Ltd. to settle a 

long outstanding matter between the Ministry of Water and Housing and the JMB. 
 
The new board worked diligently to resolve the outstanding issues so that the accounts could be finalized 
and to also address the bad debt portfolio, which had grown significantly and was threatening to negatively 
impact the Bank’s image.  
 
During the reporting period, 2006/2007, JMB’s loan portfolio expanded by $570M with the Bank financing 
2,200 housing solutions.  
 

The JMB experienced growth in revenue of 25% over the previous year. However, the institution took the 
decision to provide for asset impairment, which resulted in a net loss of $152M. The intention was to start 
the new financial year with a clean portfolio.  
 
The Bank’s assets declined by 11% over the previous year due mainly to the provision for asset impairment 
and the maturity of $150M worth of shelter bonds, which were paid out.   
 
June 2006, during the year under review, marked 35 years of existence of the Jamaica Mortgage Bank and 
this milestone was celebrated with a church service, a long service awards ceremony and other activities.  
 
Despite the difficulties the JMB endeavours to remain a viable entity to continue making a sterling 
contribution to the nation and delivering on its mandate to promote affordable, environmentally acceptable 
housing solutions for Jamaicans. This is at the heart of what the Jamaica Mortgage Bank is about and so the 
JMB will continue to review its operations with a view to improving its effectiveness and efficiency in 
support of its vision:   
“To finance safe and affordable housing so that all Jamaicans will have access to home ownership.” 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I say thanks to the Ministry of Water and Housing and the Minister for 
their support and to the members of the JMB staff for their commitment, hard work and unwavering 
dedication.  
 

 
George Thomas (Mr.)  
Chairman, JMB Board of Directors 






































































































